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The Permanent Council held a special meeting convened at the request of the Permanent Mission of Haiti (CP/INF. 4943/04).

In presenting his report, Ambassador Raymond Valcin, Permanent Representative of Haiti, referred to the events that, since February 5, 2004, have disrupted law and order in many regions of the country and caused numerous deaths.  In his address he pointed out that violence and armed bands constituted an obstacle to governance and to the achievement of a peaceful solution to the crisis in Haiti and that under those circumstances his government had turned to the OAS for support.

The Council then considered and adopted the draft resolution presented by the delegation of Haiti (CP/doc.3834/04) and co-sponsored by Brazil, Canada, Panama, Peru, Venezuela, and the member states in CARICOM.  That resolution was published as CP/RES. 861 (1400/04). 

The following delegations took the floor:  Antigua and Barbuda (on behalf of CARICOM), Argentina, Bolivia, Brazil, Canada, Colombia, Costa Rica, Chile, Dominican Republic, El Salvador (on behalf of GRUCA), Haiti, Mexico (on behalf of ALADI), Panama, Paraguay, United States, Uruguay, and Venezuela, to express their full support for the CARICOM initiative aimed at securing a peaceful solution to the internal conflict.  They also expressed their support to the constitutional government of Haiti and for its efforts to restore law and order through constitutional means.  During the meeting, several delegations announced their governments’ intentions to remit financial and humanitarian assistance to help Haiti. 

The Secretary General, Dr. César Gaviria, reported to the Council on his talks with the Secretary-General of the United Nations and with the European Union and on actions undertaken by the international community to achieve a peaceful solution in Haiti. 

The permanent observers of France and Ireland also took the floor.

Finally, Ambassador Raymond Valcin, Permanent Representative of Haiti, thanked the delegations for their expressions of solidarity with his government and for the financial and humanitarian assistance they had announced.
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�.	Transcriptions of the delegates’ statements can be found in the minutes of the corresponding meeting CP/ACTA 1400/04. 
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